
 
 
 
For Immediate Release: 
 

Chairman Willie E. Bell of the Detroit Board of Police Commissioners issued the following 
statement on the passing of U.S. Circuit Court Senior Judge Damon Keith: 

“Detroit lost a great champion for civil rights and justice today with the passing of Judge 
Damon Keith.  Many of us on the Board of Police Commissioners had the privilege of 
knowing Judge Keith or crossing paths with him over the years as we worked on civil rights 
and on the accountability of our government and government officials, including police 
officers. In fact, he educated or inspired many of the people active in this work.  

We were honored when Judge Keith swore in board members in 2018. Just recently, he 
agreed to serve as an honorary host for Detroit’s 45th Anniversary of Civilian Oversight as 
we mark both the first meeting of the board of police commissioners in 1974 and the first 
time our city is hosting the National Association for Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement 
conference. He felt it important to give his support because, at 96, he remained active 
and engaged in the unending work of protecting rights and ensuring justice.  

This city and this nation were very fortunate to have him, and he will be deeply missed. 
Our gratitude goes to his family and friends for sharing this remarkable man with us, and 
we offer condolences and prayers to his family.” 

 
Created by the 1974 City Charter, the Detroit Board of Police Commissioners has supervisory authority and oversight 

over the Police Department. Under the 2012 Charter, the Board is comprised of 11 civilian 
members; Detroiters elect seven members by district and the mayor appoints and the city 
council confirms four at-large members. All board members serve as unpaid volunteers. 
 The current members are Willie E. Bell, Elizabeth Brooks, Darryl D. Brown, Shirley A. 
Burch, Willie E. Burton, Lisa Carter, William M. Davis, Eva Garza Dewaelsche, Evette Griffie, 
Jim Holley, and Annie Holt.  
 The Detroit Board of Police Commissioners meets weekly on Thursday at 3 p.m. at 
Detroit Public Safety Headquarters, 1301 Third Street, except for the second Thursday of 
the month when it holds community meetings at 6:30 p.m. at various locations. 

For the Board meeting schedule, video, minutes and other information, visit the website at 
detroitmi.gov/bopc. 


